
Triathlon London

(Triathlon England - London Region)

Minutes of committee meeting held on 19th  May 2016 at 7pm.
Venue: 150 Aldersgate Street, London, EC1A 5AB
In attendance:
Debbie Clarke, Audrey Livingston, Jim Desmond, Jon Train,

Joe Wilson, Lucy Edwards

Apologies for absence: 
Chris Hall, Sheila Horsman, Donna Dewick, Alan Spelling, 

Nicola Dennes, Peter Lambert, John Lunt
1. Review of previous minutes 
No comments
2. Reports 
Discussion around event numbers and their recent decline. Questioned whether the reduction in numbers was a cause for concern, and whether there is any coordination between clubs to combat the decline.

JT noted that there is a potential worry, but the recent poor weather has played a part. Not a lot of coordination between clubs at present. Best way forward is to discuss methods to combat this at the Council level (DC).

JT noted that there are now 45 affiliated clubs, with a target for the year of 49.

JT also mentioned that there would be a day of ‘Go-tri’ on the day of the women’s Olympic triathlon. £5 to enter, no requirement to bring equipment, and a great chance to give triathlon a go.

DC questioned whether location of some of the officials’ courses was putting people off. It was noted that locations are at a premium in London, and there will always be people that can/can’t get to certain venues.

JD gave an update on the juniors to supplement his report. Taking voluntary contributions of c. £50 to help support the series has been discussed. It was noted that there appears to by some interest by the clubs in helping to support the series given it brings in many more entrants to their races than they may otherwise receive -this wouldn’t necessarily need to be cash in advance if cash flow is an issue. 

Accounts were reviewed, with thorough challenge provided on the figures. Subsequently the juniors’ costs allocation was re-visited to ensure consistency. An updated set of accounts for the current period is attached.
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3. Update from Jon Horsman/skills school head coach
JH, as a guest, also introduced Matt Dryhall, his number 2, and the England planning manager. JH gave a brief overview of the skills school and noted that there will be two approaches:

a. Coaching the athletes themselves

b. Focussing on coaching development

Noted that it would supplement/work with London’s development squad, although wouldn’t want to break this up. However they would want to somehow include more athletes by opening the skills school up to a greater number of participants with lower entry requirements. MD noted that it would be better to set the bar too low, than too high, at inception, and that each region is doing something different at present. 

The method of doing so is currently under discussion and needs to be thought through carefully in order to balance greater access with potential dilution of the squad. 
One potential way of widening access is to invite coaches along, who can then learn and pass their knowledge on to their local athletes, providing a wider range of people with access to the level of expertise. 

JD noted that any changes or implementation would have to be supported by the volunteers, although volunteers currently feel highly under supported and underappreciated. Gave Park Run as an example of a model for showing appreciation to volunteers. 

JT noted that he was available to help, and that JD should direct any issues/problems to him in order that he can resolve, or find someone who can help. 

DC to feedback the need for recognition of, and additional support for, volunteers to the Council. 

The need to advertise JH’s position more widely was then discussed. Suggestion for the media team to carry out, and post online, an interview with JH.

4. Regional branding 

Previously shared to committee

5. AGM process

JW asked for any thoughts on the process. JW to set up meeting with previous secretary to get input on best practice and potential process improvements for the next AGM.

6. London triathlon presence
DC noted that there is interest amongst the clubs of having a presence at the London triathlon, and thinks that it should be attended by Triathlon London. Firstly however, the cost needs to be calculated in order to be prepared when approaching clubs and the Triathlon organisers.

JT noted his availability to help on the day of the race.

7. AOB
a. JD queried whether we can yet communicate details/date of annual awards as this needs to be done as soon as possible (post meeting –ND confirmed that awards communications are being finalised and will be circulated shortly; at which time ‘comms’ can be more widely circulated).
Additionally the need to ensure all AG winners are notified in advance, and are encouraged to turn up was discussed. This was linked to the need to publish league standings more promptly after each race.
b. ND set in point to discuss potential speakers for the awards. Gillian Sanders was considered the best option if possible.

c. JT had received a request for a first aid for triathlon course, and queried whether there was a willingness for the region to run it. 

There was a reluctance, and the financial risk of not being able to fill the course was considered too great. 

JT to ascertain demand from club/coach network and then re-table.

d. JT queried whether the region could allow coach education courses to be paid for in instalments. Given the financial regulations involved and the high risk nature of managing 3rd party cash, the answer was no. However there is potential to offer busaries in cases of hardship. All – to discuss size and potential number of bursaries in annual budget meeting.
e. The new website is launching at the end of June therefore the committee was reminded to update all pages before migration.

It was further noted that not all club pages are up to date. 

Going forward JT will request confirmation of chair/key club personnel each time a club re-affiliates to ensure website is up to date.
f. LE requested 2 or 3 extra people on the media team to ensure they are able to generate adequate content. The committee approved.

g. JD noted that it would be hard for him to find a replacement to lead the junior section next year given the level of work involved. 

All – to consider ways to help with succession planning and discuss at the next meeting.

h. AL noted that the GSK pilot has now opened up to L1 coaches and that numbers are looking strong at 32.

8. Next meeting 8th September 2016.
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Aug-16
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Oct-16

Nov-16

Dec-16

Jan-17

Feb-17
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YTD Total

BTF Grant

Coaching course receipts
Academy coaching income
Officials Course receipts
Event income

IRC income

Other grants

Other Income

3,690
26,649

5,097

Total income

35,436

Coaching course

BTF royalties

Bank charges

Web hosting

Academy coaching Expenses
IRC Expenses

Marketing

Kit

Starmark & Clubmark

Event expenses
AGM,meetings & social events
Admin expenses

London Squad

Other Expenses

Bad Debts

(17,184)
(323)

(2,995)

“ ,47;3)

(4,34;))

(3,540)

(370)

72

(5;01)

Total expenses

(29,867)

(6,420)

(4,1;15)

(11,235)

Surplus / (deficit)

5,570

(6,420)

(4,815)

(11,235)

Balance per Bank

38,467

32,047

Opening funds
Total income
Total expenses

38,467

(6,420)

32,047
72
(4,887)

27,232

27,232

27,232

27,232

27,232

27,232

27,232

27,232

27,232

27,232

38,467
72
(11,307)

Closing funds

32,047

27,232

27,232

27,232

27,232

27,232

27,232

27,232

27,232

27,232

27,232

27,232

27,232







